Hafa Adai, Thanks again for dropping by. This year so far has been pretty exciting for  the Marianas in overseas MMA and BJJ. The next few months looks to be just as interesting. To continue where we left off,  Pat Ayuyu won his fight at the K1 World Max and is still waiting on confirmations to see if he will make it into New Years Eve’s K1 Dynamite in Osaka Japan. Unfortunately Kelvin Fitial didn’t advance into the final round of SpiritMC’s Heavyweight Grand Prix in Korea, losing first round to an armbar, but is training hard for competition next year. The US Army just had their 3rd Annual All-Army Combatives tournament and Guam sent out members from the Guam Army National Guard. (GUARNG)  Placing 8th out of 39teams with over 25accumulated victories .  ThePound’s Joshua Poblete in effect, had his MMA debut advancing into the finals and taking silver in the 125lb. division and with the only knockout victory in the entire tournament as well as the winner of fastest submission and fastest fight.
Guam is going to be sending out another MMA competitor  overseas with Guahan Top Team’s Elijah Reyes representing the islands at the Global Showdown in Oklahoma on November 3rd and on Novmber 10th, Ryan Urquizu and Manny Chong will both be heading to Saipan to compete in TrenchWarz7. 
Looks like were going to have another battle-filled weekend with debut MMA fighter-athlete hopefuls preparing for Thursday night’s Preba Hao as over 100 competitors from different ages and divisions get ready for this weekends 2nd Marianas Open Brazilian Jiujitsu and Submission Grappling tournament at the Phoenix Center in Mangilao.
With their second event in under six months, the Marianas Open Children’s Division is providing our youth with opportunities to grow in the sport, opportunities for fighter athletes to flourish outside of MMA competition, and opportunities for fans and fighters to look into the window of the future of Guam’s fighter athletes as well as provide a sound infrastructure for the revitalization of local amateur combat sports.
With all these opportunities surfacing internationally with Guam MMA and BJJ, with MMA as the apex of combat sports competition, its important that  we work to provide this apex with  the development and cultivation of other combat sports  at amateur levels building towards this apex so that we can avoid, like anything without good base, greater chances of our hard work falling to pieces.  
It is obvious that Guam is making  a significant enough mark in global combat sports, and its good that this atmosphere is catering itself to a picture larger than just entertainment and more significant than pure athletics. We have in our hands an increasing opportunity to showcase to a growing population the spirit of our people and our island through evolved combat sports performance and we are gaining more opportunities to provide a growing  platform for our traveling fighter athletes as ambassadors not only of our athletic prowess but also for everything else positive at  13.North and 144.East.
Hoping to catch you all at the MarianasOpen.

